


Nelson G. Paul & Associates
Nelson Paul

Cell/Text: 919.271.8900
E-mail: Nelson@NelsonPaul.com

Dianna G. Paul
Cell/Text: 919.271.8901

E-mail: Dianna@NelsonPaul.com

November 26, 2024

Richard Mahoney, Field Officer
NC Division of Coastal Management
400 Commerce Avenue
Morehead City, NC 28557
(By Email - Richard.Mahoney@deq.nc.gov)

Subject: Request for CAMA Jurisdictional Determination
CAMA Estuarine Waters AEC End
Wysocking Wildlife Sanctuary, Inc. Property
3347 Highway 70 Beaufort, Beaufort, NC 28516

Dear Richard Mahoney,  

In way of background, Nelson G. Paul and Associates is the listing agent for the Wysocking Wildlife 
Sanctuary, Inc. property located at 3347 Highway 70 Beaufort, Beaufort, NC 28516. The property consists 
of 800 acres. A full description with the approximate property lines can be viewed at the website 
NelsonPaul.com. 

It is clearly understood that the development of any coastal property involves many different investigations,
including CAMA Area of Environmental Concern determinations and 404 wetland delineations, along with 
many other approvals, licenses and permits, prior to a project commencing. 

However, a question has come up in regard to our initial project planning that requires a substantive 
answer. At the same time it is understood that this is NOT the only CAMA acknowledgment that will be 
required moving forward.   

The question involves how the CAMA Estuarine Waters AEC applies to this portion of the tract. In 
particular, because the Estuarine Waters AEC comes with the Coastal Shorelines AEC, it is important for 
our planning purposes to know exactly where the Estuarine Waters AEC ceases to be in effect. 

The attached maps show the location of a tributary entering the Wysocking property from the east. As you 
can see on the maps, this is a natural tributary that crosses under Merrimon Road through culverts and ends 
in the farm fields. 

Our understanding is that the Estuarine Waters AEC consists of “bays, sounds, rivers and tributaries” 
(NCGS 113A-113 (b) (2)). The location shown on the map is an indication of where this natural tributary 
extends into the property and where it subsequently ends.
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To: Richard Mahoney, Field Officer, NC Division of Coastal Management
November 26, 2024

This letter is to request your concurrence with this assessment of where the CAMA Estuarine Waters AEC 
ceases to be in effect, in order for us to move forward with our preliminary project planning.   

If you need any additional information in regard to this request, do not hesitate to contact me.         

Thank you!

Cordially,

Nelson G. Paul, NC Real Estate Broker
Nelson@NelsonPaul.com
(919) 271-8900 (Cell/Text)
NelsonPaul.com

CC: Heather Styron, Morehead City District Manager, NC Division of Coastal Management
(By Email - heather.m.styron@deq.nc.gov) 
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